From Senator Strom Thurmond’s office, letter dated February 12, 2001:

Dear Mr. Loughlin:

Enclosed is a copy of correspondence which I have received from the Department of the Army.  I think you will find it self-explanatory.

Despite the Army's assurance that it has chosen "the best vehicle for the Army in terms of lethality, survivability and mobility", I continue have concerns regarding the assertion that the Interim Armored Vehicle offers the best capability in terms of fire power and cross country mobility.  I am joined in my skepticism by the Senate Armed Services Committee, which directed the Army to conduct an operational evaluation of alternative systems.  Be assured that I will closely follow this evaluation to ensure our soldiers are provided the best equipment available.

Please be assured that it was a pleasure to make this contact on your behalf, and I hope that it proves to be informative to you.

With kindest regards and best wishes,

Sincerely,

/s/  Strom Thurmond

ST/um
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The Honorable Strom Thurmond
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Dear Senator Thurmond:

I am replying to your December 28, 2000, letter to the Deputy Secretary, John Veroneau, regarding the production of the Interim Armored Vehicle (IAV) in Canada, case number 453675.  The Office of the Secretary of Defense Legislative Affairs forwarded the letter to me because I have oversight for the IAV program.

The contract was awarded to GM GDLS Defense Group Limited Liability Company (L.L.C.) in Sterling Heights, Michigan, to produce the IAV.  This L.L.C. is a joint venture between General Motors, Electro-Motive Division in LaGrange, Illinois, and General Dynamics Land System Division in Sterling Heights, Michigan.  Overall, fifty percent of the contract performance will be accomplished in the United States with thirty-two percent in Canada and the remaining eighteen percent in other countries.  This contract complies with all applicable statutes and regulations for foreign participation.

This contract was awarded on a "best value" basis.  The Army has conducted a rigorous source selection process and chosen the best vehicle for the Army, in terms of lethality, survivability, and mobility.  The IAV represents the best value and will provide a quality system for the Army.

Thank you for your interest in the Army's IAV program.

Sincerely,

/s/ Kenneth J. Oscar





Acting Assistant Secretary of the Army 





(Acquisition, Logistics and Technology)

